
 

 

 
 

67th Anniversary of the Start of the Korean War 
 
Ki Hoon Kim and Michael Balcomb 
June 25, 2017 
 

Dear Family, 

 

Today, June 25, 2017 marks 67th anniversary of the outbreak of the Korean War. Millions would die in 

that conflict, including almost 60,000 brave young American soldiers and tens of thousands of others 

from the 60 nations mobilized in the name of the United Nations. 

 

And yet, we also remember that the war set in motion the sequence of events that led to our True Father 

being liberated from Hungnam prison, and ultimately to his meeting True Mother and the Holy Blessing 

in 1960. God can indeed work miracles at all times! 

 

Today, we are in the middle of a spiritual battle for the heart and soul of America and the world. True 

mother has promised to continue and finish the work of True Parents and to realize the dream of God, 

much sooner than we think. Miracles will happen! 

 

Join us at Madison Square Garden on July 15 for what will surely be a day of joyful, heavenly victory! 

 

 
Dr. Ki Hoon Kim 

Vice President, FFWPU International 

 

 
Dr. Michael Balcomb 

President 

 

 


